New Highland Elementary School

Site-Based Decision Making Meeting

February 09, 2007

Mrs. Goff called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m.  Members in attendance:  Mrs. Goff, J.D. Duncan, Pancy Jones, Rebecca Higdon, Kim Sweet, and Renee Cox.  Visitors present:  Lisa Greene and Gena Mitchell.

The council reviewed the financial report and Kim Sweet made a motion to approve  the report and Connie Goff seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  

The council reviewed the minutes and a motion to approve was made by Renee Cox and Connie Goff seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Renee Cox will pass on the special called meeting notes to Karen Killensworth and the committee will review and approve at next month’s meeting.  

LESSON PLANS

Mrs. Goff informed the council that she wanted a lesson plan format to be established last school year.  The council said “no” to this request.

Mrs.Goff received an interpretation from Wayne Young (KASA attorney) stating lesson plan format falls under principal’s responsibility. He said this is in accordance to information he received from KASC.  According to KASC, lesson plan format falls under day-to-day operations of the school and not under issues regarding instructional practices.  

Lisa Greene cited the following in regards to SBDM Law Section 2 (i) 6:

The school council shall adopt a policy to be implemented by the principal in the following additional areas:

6. Planning and resolution of issues regarding instructional 

Practices

The SBDM committee is requesting the curriculum committee to organize and present a lesson plan format to the council preferably by the end of the April meeting.  The following members are on the curriculum committee:

Bonnie Turner

Wanda Miller

Robin Pitvorec

Suzanne Gaslin

Ms. Goff stated that agreed that the committee work on a lesson plan format, and would be pleased if the council adopts a format, but will not agree to a format that has less than the following elements:  skill and core content number, activity, and assessment.  The plan should have the core content vocabulary words being taught and have the words open response and on-demand written into the plan and highlighted when those 2 types of assessments are used. Otherwise, she stated that further interpretation on who is responsible for lesson plan format would need to be sought from KDE.  

ESS Audit

Gena Mitchell, ESS Coordinator, reported measurable progress for the ESS program.  Ms. Mitchell reported the following figures:

2004-2005=34.88%

2005-2006=59%

2006-2007=71%

Each year, the ESS program has had significant gains.  Ms. Mitchell will be surveying the school staff for a needs focus for the 2007-2008 ESS program.

Report Cards

Lisa Greene reported difficulty reading the school report card due to duplication.  The report cards are too thick and sometimes are off center causing the grades to be misplaced on report card.  The special area inserts are also difficult read.  Mrs. Greene reported several parent complaints about the report cards as well.  Mrs. Goff stated that the report cards come from Central Office and concerns need to be reported to Mrs. Jimmie Dee Kelley.  Mrs. Greene volunteered to contact Mrs. Kelley and voice concerns.  

Section 7 Reguest

Mr. Duncan reported the following for spending the Section 7 monies:

· Covered walkways for the mobile units (TOP NEED)

· Repave all asphalted areas including playground areas

· Security lights

· Parking lot lights

· ½ time guidance counselor

· Math coach

Title 1 Money

Mrs. Goff reported Title 1 had a balance of $9000.   

The following staff members requested the following:

*Mrs. Miller requested $590 for a reading program.

*Mrs. Ortiz requested $1500 go toward a Smart Board.  She is applying for a grant to cover the remainder of the cost.

*Mrs. Rendon requested $2500 for a Smart Board for the third grade team.

*Mrs. Goff mentioned the possibility of using the money for a school math coach.  

Mrs. Goff reported Title 1 money was spent on the Enchanted Learning program, Smart Boards, Christmas crafts, and a paper cutter.  The council recommended sending out a staff survey for suggestions on how the entire school could benefit from spending the remainder of the Title 1 budget.  Mrs. Goff will request that Mrs. Reesor send out this survey to the staff and give suggestions to the council at the next meeting in March.

Math Coach

Mrs. Goff would like for the school to have a ½ math coach for the 2007-2008 school year.  The math coach would be responsible for modeling math lessons and collaborating with classroom teachers on ways to improve math instruction.    Third, Fourth, and Fifth grades would be the targeted grades for the math coach.  Mrs. Goff suggested contacting retired teachers to fill the position.  Renee Cox made a motion and Pancy Jones seconded the motion for applying for the Kentucky Center of Mathematics Grant.  

School Security

Mrs. Goff suggested installing a buzzer for the school’s front doors.  Mr. Duncan suggested selecting students for a SAFETY PATROL.  The council will review other school security concerns at the next council meeting.  Mrs.  Lisa Greene volunteered to research a school safety plan by reviewing the www.kysafeschool.org website.  She will report information at the next meeting.  

Mrs. Goff made a motion to adjourn the meeting @ 4:00 and Renee Cox seconded the motion.

